
Johns Trophy Statement 

We were greatly encouraged at both trial mornings. There was a bit of noise, a bit of banter, 

a lot of clapping and players looked like they wanted to be there. This is an ideal 

environment for a team to be created and that includes all who attended and trialled. For 

those who were unsuccessful for the first game selection, don’t give up. For those who 

played previously and were unsuccessful this time, your expiry date has not been achieved 

yet, but does follow the mantra of continually renewing a team squad. Perseverance, 

determination and belief are wonderful things and should never be discarded lightly. Prove 

the selection team wrong by winning County and Area competitions. Regardless of whether 

you are in the selected team or not, we would like to thank you for making the two trials 

meaningful, and damn difficult for selection purposes. We would be comfortable with any of 

the trialists in the team and I hope that tells volumes for the quality of Herts Ladies. 

This team has been selected to win the game against Suffolk and it is almost inevitable that 

there will be slight changes should we win, both to players and reserves.  

To confirm, each Johns Trophy game will be selected on what the Selection Team consider 

the best team personnel available for any given match.    

 

Alan Spicer  -  Team Manager 

Jan Holland -  Team Selector 


